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Greetings from the Bala Vihar team.
Both the months were quite busy months with our hands full of different kinds of tasks. We got the second cheque from Asha and so we got busy with planning for the expansion of the library. 

The activities taken up in the month of August continued in September too with not much of change in the timetable. The government school English programme went on well as Krishnamurthy also shared the work. He took care of six children from each group and attended them individually. The children received more of personalized attention. Their learning also improved. 
About the classes in Pinewoods English school, I took classes involving the children in though tprovoking discussions for the classes VI and VII. The classes were on understanding of the functioning of our brains rather our thought processes. In brought us to become aware of the way our mind works based on the impressions stored in the memory.  Then we went into the nature of our feelings and the way our character is formed. We had about four discussion sessions for the seventh standard children. Many children raised various types of questions and many of us tried finding answers.  One of the students was wondering how the elders who are in various responsibilities studied so hard and learnt so many skills and was asking if its at all possible. To this we went into finding out how we learn and gain capacities by doing from the stage of a baby and went into the immense nature of capacities and possibilities in life.

In one class we talked about the interest of travel and children shared the learning they derive by traveling and visiting places of various interests.

To the sixth  we spoke about the festivals part of our culture, the values of taking part in these occasions and we shared a few stories connected to the festivals. 

To the fifth was picture reading. This made us see how different people interpret the same situation differently. On the whole these discussions were very interesting and children welcome these classes.

We had discussion sessions on Yoga, pranayama and some stories in the other school, the Luminary English school. The children of this school show a lot of interest in learning Yogasanas and story telling.

Tulsi  and Krishanmurthy took classes in Yoga, Mrs Sharada Rao in Pranayama, Mr.Manjunath with personality development activites. The library activities of lending books and story telling and other activites continued.

We had planned to have a small presentation of our activities in the Pinewoods school during September. But it got postponed to October 8th. During the month of September the children practiced the story narrations, completed the stick puppets and practiced the theater sessions. They also learnt few asanas thoroughly for demonstrations. The duration of the classes had to be extended in order to accommodate the activites. The children loved the work. A small cultural programme was presented to the staff  and some parents on the 9th of October. The children did their best. The teachers were surprised to see their students speaking well with clarity and good diction. 

We organised a small exhibition of the activity sessions we had during the three month period on the 10th of October.  It gave us an opportunity to document our work and present it to others in a meaningful way. We brought all the writings of the children together and displayed them.  The children helped us to set up the exhibition. The class teachers gave us a lot of support and excouraged the children. They were surprised at the creative response of the students. 

Another important event was the holiday workshop in two schools in the Pine woods and The Luminary. In the Pinewoods it was for five days and in the other it as for three days between 12th and 17th October.
An average of forty children (in each school)attended the workshop in both the schools. We had conducted activities in Art and craft, yogasanas, pranayama and some personality development activities. Five of us took the sessions. On the final day we gave an opportunity to the children to express their experience of the workshop and suggest changes for future programme. Most of them came boldly and spoke with gentleness and with clarity their point of views, the activity they liked the best and we enjoyed their company all the days. All of us felt that we had a happy time together.

We did a good amount of book purchase at the book fair and from Pratham Books. All of us used the opportunity of the week’s break in the school, preparing for the setting up of the reading room at the Pinewoods. We also made lots of material for the government school children. The schools reopened on the 24th October and our work with them has started.

We visited two government schools and two private schools with the intention of conducting our classes. The private schools seemed to be hesitant as the first half of  the year was over . Some of them said that would contact us. The government schools were very eager to have our activities. So we have agreed take classes in two more government schools. We also felt that there was a greater need over there. 

Now in all we are presently working with two private schools and three government schools.  The number of children in the private schools who are the members of our library are increasing. The free reading room at the Pinewoods has started functioning from the 2nd. November. Sutradhar a resource center has donated a good amount of toys and teaching aids for our activities. Some friends have donated valuable books for the library.
We thank Asha and CCD for their help and support.

